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Meeting with Residential Child Care Special Interest Forum Steering Group 

8th June 2010
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STEERING GROUP MEETING 
HELD AT COLEG POWYS, NEWTOWN
TUESDAY 8TH JUNE 2010

Present:   Steve Elliott; Duncan Pritchard; Pat Pritz; 
                  Peter O’Neill;  Jan Wood; Lesley Wright (Minutes)

Apologies: Marc Roberts; Chris Lloyd; Daryl Williams; Kevin Gallagher;
	
	
	Action

	1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

 8.

9.

10.

11.


	Minutes of initial meeting held on 13th April 2010

The Minutes were read and agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.

Matters Arising

      None 

Review of action points –

a. Meeting with ADSS Leads on Children’s Services - Steve wrote to the two Directors of Social Services with lead responsibilities within ADSS  but as of yesterday (7/06) had still not heard anything.  

b. Following the initial meeting on the 13th April 2010 CSSIW are encouraging providers to generate a practice guide on placement planning to consider how this could be used as a platform for an event as part of a “quick win” to raise the profile of the Forum.  All agreed to look at the draft document (already circulated) and feedback comments and suggestions with a view to this being presented and confirmed at the next meeting with CSSIW on the 22nd July in Cardiff.

c. Analysis of WAG questionnaire – The results of the questionnaire will be fedback to the sector along with information on the Social Care Workforce Development grant. The details of both are to be included in the next newsletter which has still to be written. It is hoped to distribute the newsletter by the middle of July.
d. Providers experiential feedback to CSSIW – Steve raised the issue of the experiences the group have had through their respective involvements with CSSIW inspections which reflect some of the inconsistencies across the sector e.g. Pat and Duncan had been directed by CSSIW to  submit notifications under Regulation 29 using a format provided by CSSIW, whereas other  providers use their own formats. It had previously been suggested that a discussion paper be compiled in preparation for the July meeting with CSSIW. However, the group agreed to discuss this further after the next meeting with CSSIW in July as it was felt more time is required to incorporate all the information as well as the need to further develop the working relationship with CSSIW. Peter to canvass the Welsh ICHA members to get their comments.
e. Draft Terms of Reference – CSSIW have stated they are happy with the format and that the document was felt to be complete.  Steve asked the group if they had any changes to suggest.  There were none. 
AGENDA

Qualifications Framework – presentation and discussion with Jan Wood

Steve introduced Jan Wood who is the part time national workforce development advisor with CFW. Jan outlined her background to the group and her involvement with Care Forum Wales.

Jan then went on to hand out the format for the new Qualification Credits Framework which as yet is not yet widely available.  The qualification is due to be launched in January 2011. Some of the points raised were as follows:-

· Transferable qualification;

· Will still be assessed in the workplace;

· Assessors need to have the qualification and will be more accountable; 

· Not necessary to re-qualify if staff already have the NVQ qualification but need to show continued professional development;

· 2 units to be completed on Safeguarding Children;

· Assessed on Competence in the workplace (Wales);

· Emphasis on theory and its link to practice.

Jan explained that the new qualification would probably have a greater impact on training providers rather than on staff and agreed to let the group have a copy of her presentation.

Steve thanked Jan for her input and it was felt by all to be very useful and agreed the issue will clearly have an impact on our organisations.

Jan then went on to explain the work of SCWDP in supporting the independent care sector providers to ensure that access to resources are available to support the development of the social care workforce in Wales.  In addition Steve outlined the funding available to the sector for local authorities who on behalf of their partnerships to draw down the SCWDP grant. The grant for 2010-11 was agreed to be quite substantial totaling £12 m but there is a question as to the extent to which the independent child care sector received its “share”.

Dignity in Care Charter

Steve explained that the Charter was specifically written for adult care but asked for the groups’ opinion as to whether it could be adapted for the purposes of the child care sector.  Steve asked if the group could provide some thoughts and ideas how this could be appropriately amended. Once the comments have been sent to him Steve will then make the necessary amendments and re-circulate.  Steve asked if the comments could be sent to him by Wednesday 30th June.

Care Awards

Steve asked the Group if more should be done to raise the profile of the Wales Care Awards with the Sector.  Originally the awards were to recognise the valuable work that goes on within the independent sector but has since been open to all local authority staff. Jan explained that if there were any further  nominations they would still be accepted even at this late stage.  Duncan said he had a member of staff who could be nominated for a Care Award.  Steve also explained that Prospects is sponsoring a new award in the category of “ Innovation in Residential Child Care.  Duncan pointed out that a member of his staff has spearheaded the introduction of active support in care. It was agreed that this would be ideal for the innovation award.

WAG Consultation 

Steve asked if everyone had had the consultation papers from the Assembly namely,  “Fulfilled Lives, Supportive Communities” - Accommodated Children Visiting Arrangements.  Currently CSSIW have a range of options in cases where providers are not meeting their statutory duties and failure to comply will result in imposing conditions on their registration.  Steve urged the group to respond to the paper via the consultation response form and also agreed to make the group aware of any future consultation papers.  

The response form is due in by the 16th July – Bryan Isaac will be planning to discuss changes in regulation/inspection at the next CSSIW meeting with the group. (22/7)

Conduct referrals to Care Council for Wales

Steve asked if there needed to be discussion around the management of  to Care Council for Wales conduct referrals in order to streamline the process. At this stage it is just an idea but it was raised to get a sense of what the group’s thoughts were. Is there possible scope to do some work with Care Council as to how the process could be streamlined.  It was felt that clarification was needed as to where a conduct referral should be made to Care Council.

Pat raised an issue she had recently encountered involving an ex member of staff and Steve suggested she contact the Care Council Conduct and Investigation Team to discuss the problem with them with a view to getting some guidance/advice.  It was felt there is some scope to streamline the policy as Care Council advocate any issue above a parking fine needs to be referred.  Noted that most organisations have their own investigation and disciplinary procedures.  However, it was agreed to flag up with Care Council the need for further discussion or invite a member to come and discuss with the group in the future.

Review of Priorities Action Plan

The priorities action plan was agreed at the April meeting in Cardiff and from that Steve said he would undertake a review of the progress that had been made in the areas identified.  Progress has been made in most of the areas listed and Steve proposed that we keep it as an agenda item to review any further progress. There were no other points raised. 

Any other Business –

The next Steering Group meeting with CSSIW is planned for 22nd July. Steve to confirm the arrangements with  CSSIW and all present agreed they were able to attend.  Steve asked the group for additional agenda items to be sent to him by the 25th June and offered to send out the draft Agenda to CSSIW as they require this prior to the meeting for agreement. Cardiff as the venue was fine with everyone.

Date and time of next meeting – 

The next meeting has been agreed for Tuesday 28th September @ 1.00 pm at Coleg Powys.

Steve thanked Jan Woods again for giving the presentation and providing the discussion opportunity.

Pat also thanked Steve for preparing and sending out of the relevant papers and documents for the group’s information.

Peter asked if everyone would be happy for a colleague to  attend the next Steering Group meeting  and Pat suggested she would like to do the same – agreed that this would not be a problem.

There being nothing further to discuss the meeting closed at 16:10.


	Steve to chase up ADSS 

Members to feedback to Steve by 30th June

Steve to feedback information to the group

Pat to e:mail Steve with proforma

Peter to canvass ICHA members to gauge their response

Send out draft specification for HSC to members

Copy to be circulated to all members

The profile of SCWDP needs to be raised further with the sector via the next newsletter

Members to send any comments to Steve by 30/6

Duncan to submit nomination to Jan Wood

Members to comment on response form before the deadline 16/7

Steve to feedback to Care Council

Remain as agenda item

Members to forward items for the CSSIW meeting by 25/6
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